


2

TABLE OF CONTENTS
January/February 2020 Events Calendar.................................................................................... page 2
Contact Information..................................................................................................................... page 3
January 2020 Potes Notes.......................................................................................................... page 4
Membership Message................................................................................................................. page 5
First Lady’s Farewell.................................................................................................................... page 6
Shrine Officer Installation 2020................................................................................................... page 7
Donors/Memorium/Stated Meeting Notice.................................................................................. page 8
Supporter..................................................................................................................................... page 8
Ladies Election Day Brunch........................................................................................................ page 9
Grace Dee May Ribbon Cutting................................................................................................ page 10
Ceremonial/Open House............................................................................................................page 11
Photo......................................................................................................................................... page 12
Photo......................................................................................................................................... page 13
Silver Mounted & All Unit POV.................................................................................................. page 14
Oakley Ad.................................................................................................................................. page 15
Business Ads............................................................................................................................. page 16
Shriners Trail of Fame .............................................................................................................. page 17
Indy 500 .................................................................................................................................... page 18
Petition For Membership .......................................................................................................... page 19
Potentate’s Mascot and Bolo .................................................................................................... page 20



3

626.256.1960

Volume 58 Number 01



4

Fraternally, 
Bruce Ponoroff, Potentate

Hello Nobles and Ladies;
	 December is now past, and we completed the year with two outstanding 
events. First was the 5th annual Toy Ride.   I would like to give a HUGE thanks 
to Moses Gazazian for putting together another great event. I would be in 
remiss in not also thanking the Ruthless Riders President, Art Haserjian and 
the entire club for all their support, not to mention a van full of toys. Thank 
you, Guys! 
	 Many groups and Nobles were involved in this year’s planning. 
Thanks to Kalani Jenson and Steve Harris for chairing this on behalf of the 
Temple. I’d would also like to extend a big thanks to the Motor Patrol, Koppers, 
Stagecraft, Clowns, Magician’s and our Membership Director Barry Balonick, 
Lady Jenny Harris and Stan Taub (Santa) for all their participation as well. I was 
informed by Lady Andi that we registered 219 children. 
	 The final event of the year was the Chatsworth Holiday Parade.  What a fabulous turnout we had for this 
first time parade. Thanks to the Divan members that participated and all the units and clubs that came out; The 
Motor Patrol, the Statecraft, Koppers Captain Bob Risher, the Appley Valley Mini Cars, The Clowns and Encino 
Shrine Club’s President-elect Barry Lampke. I would also like to thank President Rick Baca, Marshall Aaron 
Purther and the Patrolmen that attended.  We had seven patrolmen leading the way. 
Another first for the Temple.  All our ladies were invited to ride along with their Nobles in the parade.  It was 
nice to see all the Ladies and their Nobles together. Hopefully, we can continue to make this event a tradition for 
years to come. 
	 The holidays have come and gone.  For some of us they have been stressful, sad or joyful and, I suppose 
for some, they have been all three. Although many have experienced one or all of these the most important 
experience is the time we spent with family and friends. 
This has been a fabulous year on several fronts, and I can certainly attest to the wide range of emotion as the year 
winds down. Not a single day goes by that I don’t feel blessed to be part of the World’s Best Fraternity. 
	 Over the past year, Andi and I have been grateful and blessed to have met many Shriners, their families and 
friends across the country.  Everywhere we traveled we were welcomed with nothing less than open arms and 
hugs from everyone. 
	 Most important I must thank everyone from Al Malaikah who have supported Andi and I throughout this year. 
Our success and all the events we shared could not have been accomplished without all the Nobles and their ladies 
stepping up to make it a success. THANK YOU ALL!  
	 There is one group that is generally forgotten and/or overlooked, the office. I can’t express how much support 
they provide not only to the Potentate, but in keeping the day to day operation of Al Malaikah running smoothly 
each and every day. 
	 So, Blanca, Tyler and Rio, thank you from the bottom of my heart for all the support and hard work that you 
have provided throughout this year. In closing, on behalf of Lady Andi and myself, a heartful thank you and 
wishing all only health and happiness for you and your family. 

january 2020 POTE’S NOTES

“SERVING UP HOPE, LOVE AND CARE TO HEAL OUR KIDS”
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OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE TO THE NOBILITY OF THE AL MALAIKAH SHRINE STATED MEETING SATURDAY 
OCTOBER 27, 2018
UNIT DINING ROOM (2ND FLOOR) - STATED MEETING @ 10:00 AM - LUNCH @ 12:00PM 
LUNCH $5.00 WITH RSVP $10.00 WITHOUT RSVP • CALL TYLER @213.748.0173
YOUR ATTENDANCE IS DESIRED AND WELCOMED BY YOUR OFFICERS
WEAR YOUR FEZ - DOORS WILL BE TILED - 2018 DUES CARD REQUIRED
Attest: Ri L. Santonil, Recorder - Guy S. Richmond, Potentate

LAShriners.com

	 The membership committee would like to congratulate the 30 Nobles who were initiated into Al Malaikah Temple at our 

last ceremonial on October 26th! 

	 Pictured in no particular order are the 30 new Nobles: John Asatryan, Dennis Basco, Jaques Benoit, Wilson Bohol, 

Adelbert Cagungao, Frank Cobos, Justin 

Colella, Prudencio Cuizon, Rvan English, 

Michael Gapper Sr, Darwin Geronimo, 

Andrew Grim, Erik Grimes, Larry 

Hoatson, Donald Leach, Benjamin Lupu, 

Francisco Mascarenas Perez, Apollo 

Miranda, Nemie Mosquera, Stephen 

Noriega, Hugo Quintanilla, Ricardo 

Rivera, Roy Sabater, Jocip Sarmiento, Fadi 

Shahan, Jacob Snow, Chandler Stallworth, 

John Weitzel, Kyle Wood, and Lucien Zaba-

la, WELCOME NOBLES!!!

	 Furthermore we’d like to thank the Nobility and especially the Lodge Ambassadors for bringing in such a great 

class many hours well spent. The “Just One” theme is permeating our ranks and we’re seeing these new Nobles coming 

from Masonic Lodges in all corners of our Temple’s territory.  

	 A shout out to a some especially hardworking Lodge Ambassadors for each bringing in multiple candidates: Roland 

Sanchez, David Harrison, Eduardo Fontanilla, Josh LeVesque , our Second Ceremonial Master Steve Harris and our Chief 

Rabban Seb Badoyan. Thanks to these dedicated and tenacious Nobles--you guys rock!!!

	 But now, believe it or not, it’s time to focus on the next Ceremonial coming up on January 25th. Let’s all rally and 

encourage all our brothers to go out and bring in “Just One” new member! It ‘s fun and makes us stronger--we need a 

strong Shrine! Thank you Nobles!!!

The Membership Team

Noble Barry Balonick

Noble Kerry Halgrims

Noble Jack Witz
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	 Wow,
 I can’t believe the year is actually 

finished. I was always told the time would go by fast, but 
that was an understatement to be sure.  Bruce and I embarked on this 

journey 7 years ago never knowing what to expect down the road and what a 
great experience it has been.  We have traveled to so many places, met amazing people 

and developed many life-long friendships along the way.  Who could have ever imagined the 
many adventures we would experience along our way up through the Divan Line.

	I’d like to extend my thanks to all of you who supported us both over the years and especially this 
past year.  We truly couldn’t have done this job without each and every one of you.  Your continued 
support of the Divan and our Temple are vital to the success and survival of your fraternity.  Please 

remember that membership is the key.
	 We’ve had a tremendously successful year this year.  As ladies in this organization we have had the 
opportunity to participate in many events we haven’t been able to participate in before with ceremonials, 
stated meetings and parades. It was nice to be able to actively be a part of these events.  I have to tell 
you that the Chatsworth Holiday Parade was so much fun and the participation of the Clubs, Units 
and individuals was very exciting to witness.  The parade watchers were very enthusiastic over our 

presence too.  It was a great day for everyone.
	 My heartfelt appreciation goes out to all of you who supported my program this year to supply 

virtual reality headsets to our Pasadena Medical Center.  Through your generosity, we were able to 
meet the goal of purchasing 5 headsets to be used as distraction therapy versus the use of opioids in the 

treatment of our patients.  Over $15,000 was raised throught the year.  I cannot truly express my 
thanks enough and I am humbled by your commitment to the project.

	 Thank you all again for making the year a special and successful one.  We could not have done it 
without you.  Here’s to a great new year ahead.

With Warmest Regards,

Andi Ponorof, First Lady
Al Malaikah Shrine 2019

 First Lady’s Farewell 
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Al Malaikah Supporters

NOBLE DANIEL JONES AND LADY CAROLYN MCCORMICK
NOBLE HARWOOD WRIGHT
NINA WEAVER IN MEMORY OF NOBLE RICHARD H. WEAVER
HOWARD LIEBERMAN IN MEMORY OF JACKI B. LIEBERMAN
NOBLE JOHN STEWART

DONORS TO THE SHRINERS HOSPITAL FOR CHILDREN

SCOTT & CISSIE PACE
JOHN MORRISON; IN LOVING MEMORY OF ELAINE

CAPTAIN ‘95 WAYNE LANDIS IN LOVING MEMORY OF CAROLYN LANDIS

EVERETTE L. ANDERSON
ROBERT M. GOKA

BENJAMIN MANIERRE, JR.
GLENN T. PATMORE

IN MEMORIAM

Official Call of the Potentate to the Nobility of Al Malaikah Shriners

Annual Stated Meeting and Elections
Al Malaikah Shrine Auditorium & Exposition Hall
665 West Jefferson Blvd., Los Angeles, CA  90007

Saturday, January 11, 2020
Breakfast at 9:15 AM — Stated Meeting at 10:00 AM
Cost: $5.00 per Noble with R.S.V.P., and $10 without

R.S.V.P. is a MUST with the Shrine Office at 213-748-0173 Your attendance is desired and
welcomed by your Divan. WEAR YOUR FEZ; THE DOORS WILL BE TILED. 2020 DUES CARD REQUIRED

Attest: Bruce Ponoroff, Potentate • Rio L. Santonil, Recorder
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OPEN
CEREMONIAL

Ladies
Guests

Non-Masons
Welcome
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ALL UNIT POV

3130 HUNTINGTON DRIVE
SAN MARINO, CA 91108

MORE INFO TO FOLLOW

SATURDAY FEBRUARY 8, 2020
LOCATION: SAN MARINO LODGE

SAVE THE DATE

14

Silver

Looking For Good Men

For More Info visit our booth on saturday january 25th

at the ceremonial - open house

2020

Patrol Unit
Mounted
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If you would like to receive your copy 
of the Al Malaikahan Magazine by email,
please call the Al Malaikah Shrine office at 213.748.0173
or email tdavies@amshriners.com

Farewell Nobles

I want $50 Chef Goofy Plush Mascot I want $20 Chef Goofy Bolo 

2019 POTENTATE’S 
MASCOT 

“CHEF GOOFY” 
PLUSH MASCOT 

AND BOLO 
2019 


